






Annual Fund Tops Goal
The year 1969-70 was the twelfth year since the 

Annual Fund came into being. It was the eleventh con­
secutive year in which the Fund passed 
is indeed a fine achievement. Under Fred bidder s ( 50) 
able leadership, the Fund last year reached $126^292 
in 1661 gifts—1642 from alumni, the rest from 
alumni friends, corporations and banks. This 
expect to reach a goal of $135,000. Bill ^ J “
serve as Chairman of the' 1970-71 Annual Fund, with 
the help of Ed Eisele ’48, Vice Chairman.

We look forward to reaching alumni by telephone 
once again to seek their support. There is fun, food and 
frolic at the telethons, and we urge Cleveland alumni 
to join us and talk with their friends and c assmates. 
We need your help to keep the Law School growing^ 
Please call 368-3282 to learn about the Telethon plan 

for this year.

n^an Toepfer met with alumni and other friends at our re- 
° ption atTe Chase Park Plaza Hotel in St. Louis during the 

ABA meeting in August.

Clinical Program Under Way
On Ian. 6, 1970, the Council on Legal Education for 

Professional Responsibility gave the Law Sch^l an 
$80,000 grant in order to assist in the es‘ablishmen 
and administration of a program in clinical legal edu

'"'"^This program will provide a limited number of 
third year students with an educational experience not 
oTrwise received in the normal law school cur-

' ""Thi^'experience includes (1) developing in the stu-
' dent an awareness of the human side to a legal prob­

lem- (2) assisting the student to gain the expertise 
necessary to discover a^ client’s problems, aims and 
objectives and then requiring him to explore the var­
ious alternatives available to solve these problems and 
achieve those objectives and (3) building upon the stu 
dent’s classroom experience by showing him the ap­
plicability of those principles learned therein an 
conversely, enriching his future classroom experience 
(and that of his classmates) by giving the student a 
notion of how the issues explored in class arise in

real life context. ,The Clinical Program will consist of two semesters
work with five hours of academic credit given for each 
semester. The program will involve the student s repre­
sentation of the Mt. Pleasant Community 
Foundation, other community groups active in the Mt. 
Pleasant area, and selected individual clients.

The experiences gained will be broad, ran^ng rom 
housing and business development projects initiated by 
the Development Foundation to eviction, consumer

credit, and delinquency problems which face every 
resident of an area such as Mt. Pleasant.

In addition, a number of community organizations 
are dealing with problems of primary and secondary 
education, delivery of health services, omnibus crime 
legislation, and housing code enforcement, all of which 
necessitate a lawyer’s expertise if the issues are to be 
properly defined and presented.

To broaden the student’s experience, particularly in 
the economic development area, negotiations have be­
gun with University Circle Inc. (formerly University 
Circle Development Foundation) and the economic de­
velopment department of the Cleveland Legal Aid 
Society.

In order to prepare for the kind of clinical exper­
ience being offered, the students must take a course in 
the legal problems of urban housing and business 
development.

While the program is administered by Professor 
Melvyn Durchslag, it is contemplated that each mem­
ber of the faculty will be available for consultation 
with students who are dealing with problems touching 
upon that faculty member’s area(s) of interest and 
expertise.

CLASS NOTES

Miller Milner
J. Rogers Jewitt ’15 will spend winters at the Cactus 

Club in Tuscon, summers in Cleveland. Ivan L. Miller 
’38, has been appointed an Honorary Officer of the 
Most Excellent Order of the British Empire by Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. This award is in recogni­
tion of Mr. Miller’s outstanding services in advancing 
the cause of Anglo-American relations. Alexander 
(Sandy) Hadden ’51 has joined Baseball Commissioner 
Bowie Kuhn’s staff as general counsel. John R. Ferguson 
’63 named assistant director of the Federal Trade Com­
mission’s bureau of competition in Washington. Eugene 
B. Skeebo ’54 has joined Chemical Bank and Trust 
Company in Midland, Michigan as vice president and 
trust officer. Captain & Mrs. Charles E. Brown, Jr. ’67 
(Sarah Morris ’68) became the parents of Charles Ivan 
on April 2. Owen L. Heggs, Jr. ’67 was appointed ad­
ministrative assistant to Cong. Louis Stokes following 
two years of service with the Judge Advocate General’s 
Corps of the U.S. Navy. Carl L. Swanson, Jr. ’58, for­
merly with the Cleveland firm Hartshorn, Thomas, 
Edelman and Fludine, has been named Assistant Attor­
ney in charge of the Cleveland office of the Federal 
Trade Commission. Another staff member of the Fed­
eral Trade Commission, C. Ronald Olbrysh ’67 has been 
named Editor in Chief of the monthly News Letter of 
aba’s Young Lawyers Section. Stanley E. Bloch ’67 be­
came a partner in the New York City firm Nemeroff, 
Jelline, Danzig, Paley & Kaufman in March. Charles M. 
Spear ’68 has been named Trust Officer in the Retire-



ment and Endowment Fund Division of The First Na­
tional Bank of Chicago. Irving S. Lane ’37 is now a 
Referee in the Department of Domestic Relations of 
the Cuyahoga County Court of Common Pleas. Sher­
wood M. Weiser and Donald E. Lefton 55 own and 
operate the Sheraton Beach in Miami Beach, Florida. 
Irvin M. Milner ’40 appointed first Honorary Consul of 
the Republic of Korea.

In Memoriam
EDGAR A. HAHN

Edgar A. Hahn '03, died July 16, in Cleveland after 
a 67-year career in law. He was a founder, partner and 
counsel of the Cleveland law firm of Hahn, Looser, 
Freedheim, Dean & Wellman. A member of Cleveland’s 
first charter commission in 1912, Mr. Hahn helped 
establish in 1913 a home rule charter that became a 
national model.

Mr. Hahn’s contributions to Cleveland’s cultural life 
included service as a vice president and trustee of the 
Musical Arts Association, life trustee of the Northern 
Ohio Opera Association, president and trustee of the 
Louis D. Beaumont Foundation. He helped establish 
the summer pops concerts of the Cleveland Orchestra, 
and, as a trustee of the Cleveland Museum of Art, he 
was instrumental in obtaining several 18th century 
paintings for the Museum’s collecttDn.

Hahn was honored in 1964 with the Cleveland 
Medal for his public service from the Cleveland Cham­
ber of Commerce; in 1965 with an honorary doctor of 
humane letters degree from Case Institute*; and in 1969 
with an honorary doctor of laws degree from Case 
Western Reserve University. He was a director of the 
National City Bank for 43 years, a director of several 
industrial corporations, and a life trustee since 1961 of 
The Temple, E. 105th St. and Silver Park.

CLINTON M. HORN
Clinton M. Horn ’ll, a dean of the Cleveland Bar 

Association and a Cleveland lawyer for 60 years, died 
April 1.

He was a partner in the law firm of Arter & Hadden 
and secretary and a director of Ferro Corp. since 1919. 
Mr. Horn was always interested in cattle and was 
general counsel for the Holstein Friesian Association 
for 41 years before he retired in 1960. He was active in 
the development and protection of the registration sys­
tem for that breed of cattle.

He was graduated magna cum laude in 1909 from 
Adalbert College.

RICHARD L. McNELLY
Judge Richard L. McNelly ’26, Lakewood, Ohio mu­

nicipal judge, died Sept. 3 in Cleveland Veterans Hos­
pital.

Judge McNelly, 68, was a lawyer, politician and 
soldier during his career. He had been a senior partner 
in the former law firm of Simmons, McNelly, Evans 
and Vilas. Judge McNelly served 33 years with the 
Ohio National Guard and Army Reserves, including 
nearly four years with the 37th Division in the Pacific 
Theater in World War II. When he retired from the Re­
serves in 1960 he was a brigadier general.

Born in Dayton, he was a graduate of Adelbert Col­
lege of Case Western Reserve University.
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Deceased
Edgar A. Hahn ’03 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Clinton L. Case ’04 
West Palm Beach, Florida 
William H. Gillie ’06 
Twinsburg, Ohio 
Julius B. Bloomberg ’08 
Los Angeles, California 
C. M. Horn ’ll 
Cleveland, Ohio 
W. Chase Wheeler ’12 
Englewood, Florida 
Paul E. Hutchinson ’16 
Pittsburgh, Pa.
Randall L. Buchanan ’21 
Steubenville, Ohio 
George D. Nye ’22 
Waverly, Ohio 
Paul Stowe ’22 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Thomas F. Ferris ’23 
Cleveland, Ohio 
J. Leslie Morgan ’25 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Frank W. Knowlton ’26 
Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 
Richard L. McNelly '26 
Cleveland, Ohio

Roy E. Ronke ’28 
Nashville, Tennessee 
Charles Easly ’28 
Unknown
Samuel J. Weiner ’29 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Paul H. Oppmann ’34 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Paul E. Allshouse ’38 
Findlay, Ohio
Jack H. Critchfield ’38 
Wooster, Ohio
Roy A. Clifford ’39 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Robert A. Kapp ’39 
East Liverpool, Ohio 
Richard C. Weiss ’42 
Rocky River, Ohio 
Elmer J. Selman ’47 
Canton, Ohio 
Charles J. Donohue ’48 
Cleveland, Ohio 
Louis Candela ’49 
Ashtabula, Ohio 
Norman L. Costick ’51 
Akron, Ohio 
Melvin L. Klein ’60 
Cleveland, Ohio
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